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From the Principal 
Every Day Counts 
We all want our students to get a great education, and the building blocks for a great education begin with  
students coming to school each and every day.  
Missing school can have a major impact on a child’s future – a student missing one day a fortnight will miss four 
full weeks by the end of the year. By Year 10 they’ll have missed more than a year of school. It is important that 
children develop habits of regular attendance at an early age.  
School participation helps people to develop important skills, knowledge and values which set them up for further 
learning and participation in their community. Children and young people who regularly attend school and  
complete Year 12 or an equivalent qualification have better health outcomes, better employment outcomes, and 
higher incomes across their lives. 
Schooling is compulsory for children and young people aged from 6 – 17 years unless an exemption from  
attendance has been granted. 
If your child must miss school for any reason, there are steps you can take to ensure they don’t fall behind: 
 speak with your classroom teacher or year level coordinator and find out what work your child needs to 
      do to keep up. 
 develop an absence learning plan with your school and ensure your child completes the plan. 
Westgarth PS attendance data from 2016 showed a significant increase in the average number of days absent for 
students.  Of particular note was the large number of late arrivals and like absences, the learning missed,  
accumulates. For example if a student misses the first 30 minutes of the day, they could be missing their reading 
lessons each morning.  Furthermore, classmates and teachers feel the disruption caused by a student arriving  
during a lesson, as the teacher needs to change their focus to help the late student rather than continue their 
teaching from where the class are up to.   Please contact your child’s teacher or Student Wellbeing coordinator, 
Carolyn Shiels, if you are having difficulties so we can assist you.   
 

Bey Blades & Trading Cards 
Trading cards and bey blades are becoming popular at school again.  This might be the first experience that  
children have in trading and what that means.  In particular, young students do not understand that when they 
trade a card, they do not get their own card back. It is not uncommon for older students or students with a greater 
understanding of the process to take advantage of those less knowing.  Therefore, while we do not ban trading 
cards, I wish to point out that children bring their cards to school at their own risk.  We do not have the resources 
to monitor the interactions or to manage the fallout of a bad trade.  If you allow your child to bring them to school, 
please take the time to explain the pitfalls of doing so.  Please write their name on a card folder or container that 
they bring them in.  Parents of older students are asked to talk to their child about respect and trust and remind 
them to live our school motto of “Be Safe, Be Fair, Be Friendly” in all their interactions.  Students love to show 
their cards to their friends but it is okay for parents to say ‘No’ to bringing them to school.  Moreover, while I hope 
this goes without saying, if your child brings home cards that you know do not belong to them, please return them 
to school, as someone else will be very sad about that loss.  We see this as a learning opportunity and are not into 
punitive measures for a student admitting to taking something that was not theirs.   
 

Property Renovations in Brooke St 
Renovations have commenced on a property in Brooke St and another Brooke St property will soon commence a 
building project. Both houses are in between the school’s two sites. We would like parents to actively supervise 
their children on pick up and drop off and park in other nearby streets. 
 

Regards, Jo Wheeler  Principal 



Diary Dates 2017 
Thurs 4 May   Westgarth Idol Tickets on sale 8.30am WEB east end  
Fri 12 May   Mothers’ Day / Special Persons’ Day Stall 
Wed 17 May  P & F Gr 3 - 5 Disco  
Sat 3 Jun   Westgarth Idol 
Mon 5 - 7 Jun  Gr 6 Camp 
Thurs 8 Jun   Curriculum day* 
Thurs 29 Jun   Parent/Teacher Interviews - Pupil Free Day 
Tues 29 - 31 Aug  Westgarth Musical 
Mon 6 Nov   Curriculum day* 
Thurs 14 Dec  Year 6 Graduation 
 

Meetings 2017 
RPWP    Wednesday 3 May 8.30 Jo’s office 
Policy    Friday 5 May 8.30am Jo’s office 
Environment  Monday 8 May 5.00pm Jo’s office 
Education   Tuesday 9 May 7.00pm Staffroom 
Finance   Wednesday 10 May 8.30am Jo’s office 
OSHC    Wednesday 10 May 1.50pm Carolyn’s office 
School Council  Wednesday 17 May 7.00pm Staffroom 
SAKGWP   Thursday 11 May 6pm Staffroom 
* OSHC services will be available via bookings for all curriculum days. 
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You may have seen the name "FlexiBuzz" and noticed a change in logo when you 

visit your Tiqbiz app or desktop site. This is the result of the recent purchase of Tiqbiz by InLoop Pty Ltd, an  
Australian tech company with leading brands including Flexischools. 
 
We will be continuing to use the app to communicate with you and FlexiBuzz will retain all of the features that 
were available with Tiqbiz. 
 
To ensure you have the most up-to-date version of the app we would recommend running the app update as 
soon as possible. If you are using the desktop site, you will now go to web.flexibuzz.com.  

2017 School Council Dates 
Wed 17 May 
Wed 21 June 
Wed 23 August  
Wed 20 September 
Wed 25 October 
Wed 29 November 

Developing a parent/carer skills database 
Westgarth Primary School has an active and engaged community where families are invited to participate in 
the life of our school. There are lots of ways - formally and informally - that families can contribute to the 
school community. The information that you provide will be used by the school to contact you if and when 
we have a relevant opportunity to gain your advice, service or input into school projects, activities or deci-
sions. Please note: Your information will not be shared with any third parties.  
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/WPSKILLS 
Donald Eddington, Assistant Principal 

2017 Term Dates 
T2  end 30/6/17 
T3  17/07/17 - 22/09/17 
T4    9/10/17 - 22/12/17 

EXTRA-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES—REACHING FOR THE STARS 
Our 2017 Reaching for the stars program began tonight with 110 students participating in seven programs. 
The students are certainly looking forward to learning more about coding, robotics, yoga, sewing, writing, 
performing and wildlife. Thanks to the parents and staff who have volunteered their time to run theses  
extension and enrichment programs for our out students. It is definitely appreciated by the students and 
their families. Donald Eddington, Assistant Principal 

http://flexischools.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=b55e6c6cdc64ccd957d968fb9&id=a412895540&e=57ee55cfa9
http://flexischools.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=b55e6c6cdc64ccd957d968fb9&id=9c7a7f78c7&e=57ee55cfa9
http://flexischools.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=b55e6c6cdc64ccd957d968fb9&id=54ea6db96c&e=57ee55cfa9
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/WPSKILLS
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Parental controls are available for most devices, either through  
pre-installed settings that can be activated yourself on a device, or via  
the installation of free of commercial software. 
 
What are parental controls? 
Parental control tools help parents monitor and limit what their children 
do online. There are many tools available and they all offer different 
functions, with some even allowing parents to limit the time children spend on specific websites or games. 
No tool is 100 per cent effective at blocking access to inappropriate content. They are a good tool to  
encourage communication with children about their online activities. Currently there are more effective  
tools for use with PCs and Macs than with mobile, tablet devices and game consoles. Additional parental  
supervision is required with these.   
 
What do parental controls do? 
Every parental control tool is different. Most tools: 
 can block children from accessing specific websites, protocols or applications 
 filter different kinds of content, like sexual content 
 allow parents to monitor use with reports on sites accessed, the length of time and frequency of access 
 can be used to set time limits, blocking access after a set time—handy if you are not home and want to 

limit the time your child spends on a game or social media 
 allow parents to change the tool settings to reflect each child’s age and skills. 
 
Do parental controls block all bad stuff? 
It is essential to note that no parental control tool is 100 per cent effective. It is important to understand the 
nature of devices that children are using, and also talk to them about staying safe online and being aware of 
the behaviours of themselves and others. 
Parental control tools tend to be better at blocking ‘adult’ or sexual content than other types of harmful  
content, such as content that may promote self-harm, eating disorders, violence, drugs, gambling, racism 
and terrorism. Parental control tools have difficulty filtering content within social media sites and messaging 
services, including video messaging services like Skype.     Continue next page... 
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The Plant Stall needs helpers!  
 
It’s that time of the year again - we are having a potting session for the plant stall at 
the fete.  I have lots of plants that need to go into bigger pots and I need help.   
No experience necessary. I am organising a potting session on Saturday the 20th of 
May at 2.30 pm. It will go for approximately 2 hours.  Let me know if you can come as 
numbers will determine where the session will be held. 

 
 
Of course if you have anything in your garden that you think might be good for the stall please let me know.   
 
Call or email Penny Smith (Lachlan 4AD):  0418 384 696, pmsmithc@gmail.com 



 
See below the 7 Ways parents can manage web-connected devices in the home. Click to open the PDF file 
and click on the links in each box to find out more. 
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News from the Kitchen Garden 

Mary – kitchen.westgarth@gmail.com   Virginia garden.westgarth@gmail.com  

We have had a big week in The Farm House as Westgarth hosted a SAKG 
Foundation training program for 35 new specialists. They did various  
garden activities outside including exploring the building of a no dig  
garden bed with Virginia. In the kitchen we all prepared about 7 dishes 
the specialists can take back to cook with their eagerly awaiting students. 
Thank you to the families and staff of the OSHC program for being  
relocated so that the Foundation could use the Farm House. 
 

We have also incorporated ANZAC day 
commemoration into our garden and 
kitchen program. In garden sessions the children made beautiful wreaths for 
the centre of the tables that included rosemary, gum leaves and gum nuts.   
It is unusual and special that two countries who were at war remember the 
contribution and sacrifices of their soldiers together. Thus, we like to weave 
Turkish and Australian elements into the week.  Rosemary has the double sig-
nificance of remembrance and the fact the Gallipoli peninsula was scattered 
with wild rosemary.  

In the kitchen as well as making a Turkish salad with our own beautiful pomegranates, a dahl and an apple 
dish with Anzac crumble we baked some Wattleseed Damper.  It was a new taste for most and a great way to 
be introduced to an ingredient Indigenous people have been flavouring their food with for thousands of 
years. As you will see with the recipe below it isn’t a traditional damper but an easy and tasty way for chil-
dren to make an accompaniment to soup or similar. 
 

Olive Harvest 
Westgarth Primary School will be pressing its’ first olive oil this year. We have banded together with three 
other schools and will be combining our olive harvest to produce oil. This is an amazing opportunity and we 
are very grateful to Manzanillo Olives for pressing our olives for free. Olives must be pressed within 48 hours 
of harvesting. We have designated May 10 and May 11 for our harvest. If you are free to help with the har-
vest, please let Virginia know via email address above. Timeslots are 9am-11am or 11:30am – 1:30pm.  

mailto:kitchen.westgarth@gmail.com
mailto:garden.westgarth@gmail.com
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Join the WGPS Makers Group!   
Have you joined our Makers Group Facebook page yet? Itôs a great way to meet 
people with similar interests at school, share your craft projects, and help out 
with the fete craft stall by making easy crafty items at home! There will also be 
some get-togethers coming up! 
We would love to hear from you so jump onto Facebook, join the group and get 
crafty!  Search WGPS Makers Group on Facebook! 
Our first makers group gathering will be on Saturday 20 May from 1pm to 5pm 
in the Farmhouse. Come and join in and have some fun. Please check Facebook 
for updates. 
Cheers, Jo, Emma and Jessamy   
 

Special Personôs Day Stall Friday 12 May 
Our 2017 Mums and Special Persons Day Stall will be held on Friday 12 May and we need you!  
 
1. Can you bake a treat for  the Special Personôs stall? The labels/ingredient lists and plastic baggies will 
be available at the office from next week. Kids love looking at all the yummy treats and choosing something 
tasty as their gift – so if you can bake bikkies, balls, cupcakes, fudge, honey joys, or any other item that will 
last a few days, we would so appreciate it!  Deliver to the office on next Thursday, or Friday morning before 
8.30am. Donôt forget to wrap them! Thank you! 
 
2.   Can you help? We are looking for  some volunteers to share the fun of serving the kids at the stall on 
Friday 12th May! Hourly shifts from 9am to 1pm available, plus a few people to help prepare at 8.30am. Itôs 
busy, bustling, heaps of fun and lots of laughs, you will really enjoy it!  
Please email us at westgarthpandf@gmail.com.  Dadôs are always very welcome - and we know there are 
some precision Dad bakers out there too. Let this be your opportunity to shine! 
 
Thank you to everyone for your support, this stall provides great skills in independence, money handling and 
practising generosity for the kids and they really love it!  
- Emma and Jessamy  
 

GRADES 3, 4 & 5 DISCO on Wednesday 17 May from 6.30-8pm.  
Put the date in the diary. Tickets will be $5.00 pay on the night. 

 
Nerida, Tanya, Jennifer and Emma 
westgarthpandf@gmail.com 

 
Westgarth Idol will be held at the Thornbury Theatre on Saturday 3 June at 6.30pm. 

 
Ticket Sales This Thursday 

 

Tickets - There will be a monster ticket sale at 8.30am on Thursday 4 May at the garden end of the WEB. 
Tickets are $25 each. More details to follow. 
 

Check out https://westgarthidol.com/about/the-rough-guide-to-idol/ for more details. 
 

Cheers, Jonny Clow. 

mailto:westgarthpandf@gmail.com
https://westgarthidol.com/about/the-rough-guide-to-idol/
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 The Westgarth Primary School Council does not endorse any of its sponsors or advertisers, but we do acknowledge their support. 

 

Lovely 4 bedroom Edwardian house with good sized backyard near school available for 10 to 12 month rental starting  
1st September 2017. Prefer to rent furnished. Perfect for those renovating and wanting to stay local. Rent negotiable.  
Contact Chris 0412 008 525. 


